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BOARD OF 
GOVERNORS 

      DISCLAIMER:  

The Meadview Monitor is an 

official publication of the 

Meadview Civic Association (MCA, 

a membership association) P.O. 

Box 217, Meadview, AZ 86444. 

(928) 564-2313, Fax (928) 564-

2520, or email: mca@citlink.net 

(please put “Meadview Monitor” in 

the subject line.) Notice in the 

Meadview Monitor is official notice 

of any and all proceedings of the 

MCA. 

Submissions become the property 

of The Meadview Monitor. We will 

not publish any letters or ads that 

are unsuitable for this newsletter 

or for which the MCA be held 

liable. The Board of Governors will 

make the final decisions on those 

letters, ads and/or articles that are 

printed. All articles must have a by-

line. All letters must have a name 

and a traceable address. 

Facility Hours 

Open from 8 a.m.—10 p.m. 

7 days a week 

Office Hours 

Tuesday—Saturday 

9 a.m.—4 p.m. 

Closed from 12 p.m.—12:30 p.m. 

for lunch 

 

 

This is a Bi-Monthly Publication. 

Business Card - $6 per issue or $36 per year. 

1/4 Page - $10 per issue or $60 per year. 

Half Page - $20 per issue or $120 per year. 

Full Page - $40 per issue or $240 per year. 

Please make check payable to: 
Meadview Civic Association or MCA 

P.O. Box 217 
Meadview, AZ 86444 

 
    NOTE:  

 All ads must be paid in advance. 

 The MCA  reserves the right to edit or refuse ads 
or submissions. 

 Sorry, no refunds for cancellations. 

ADVERTISEMENT 
 RATES 

MCA EMPLOYEES 

Edie Needham….Member Services 
Supervisor & Contributing Editor 

Sandy Henderson...Member  
Services  & Contributing Editor 

 
Darrell Young...Maintenance 

Larry Minard...Maintenance & 
Security 

Bob Reynolds...Security 

Richard (Woody) Wood...Security 

Ron King…………………..President 

Don Jarvis………….Vice President 

Ray Stone…………….......Treasurer 

Lynn Wright Murray...Secretary 

Steve Berg……………..…...Director 

Dennis Kehoe……………....Director 

Elizabeth Buckingham….Director 
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LETTER FROM THE BOARD 

 

 

   

   

Thank you to all who participated in the May 27th  election. The 2017-2018 Board of Governors is 

set as follows:

 

  President   Ron King 

  Vice President  Don Jarvis 

  Secretary   Lynn Wright Murray 

  Director   Elizabeth Buckingham 

  Director   Steve Berg 

  Director   Dennis Kehoe 

 

  The Board recognizes that we have a responsibility to represent the members for the betterment 

of the Association. We also recognize that we as Governors are Association members as well, and 

that our actions and decisions impact all of us. 

   

We look forward to working together and with all the members. 

Thank you,

 

 

Ron King, President 

Board of Governors 
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Meadview Lake Motel 

30205  Escalante Blvd 

Meadview AZ 

928-564-2343 

Enjoy The View 

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE   

Please help our emergency responders 
identify your property by posting your 

address in clear view.  GPS is not always 
accurate in our area. 

 THE ELMER DUFFIELD HOUSE  —  A HISTORY LESSON 
 

BY SUZANNE NEWELL 
 

The Elmer Duffield house, located just north of the 39 milepost of Pierce 
Ferry Road and below the road on your right, is now owned by the  
National Park Service.     The original spelling for the road was Pearce by 
those familiar with the history of Harrison Pearce who built and ran the 
ferry crossing the Colorado River just below the Grand Wash Cliffs and 
when Elmer Duffield first arrived on Grapevine Mesa,  in 1931, that was 
the spelling of this dirt road.   In fact, when he and his wife, Elma, bought 
their land and began building their house, that was the spelling of the 
road.   Elmer came to fish and hunt gold.   In the late ‘30’s he signed on to 
survey and begin building the cement base pillars for what was to be the 
Boulder Canyon Dam.  All work on the dam stopped after the bombing of 
Pearl Harbor.  Elmer and Elma returned to Grapevine Mesa to begin build-
ing their adobe home in the mid-1960’s.   
    
They did all of the structure work and made their own adobe bricks.  The 
home was decorated with matates, manos, kachinas, pottery and hand-
painted flagstone items given to them by their Hopi friends.  Hand-painted 
tables given to Elma were done by Oswald ‘White Bear’ Fredericks of Ori-
bi.  They decorated their floors with turquoise and pot shards.  The kitch-
en had a round Hopi stove for baking bread, the living area had a round 
fireplace.  They planted fruit trees and shade trees, with vines shading the 
walkway. 
 
This home, and Jess and Faye Ladds trailer home on Fortification and 
Mead Drive were the first homes in the Meadview area.      
 
Elmer and Elma loved living close to Lake Mead and spent many days 
fishing, but in 1974 the U.S. government decided that houses seen from 
the Lake detracted from the ambience of boating on a wild uncivilized lake, 
therefore they started removing the homes on Skylight Drive, that were 
built on the rim south of the Lost Basin Monument and approached 
Elmer.  For a number of years Elmer and the Feds ‘debated’ the question 
of their home being condemned.  Elmer was stubborn and eventually, 
figuring this could become a 10 year war, the U.S. government agreed that 
the Duffields could continue living in the home until both of them were 
dead.  Upon the death of both the land and house would go to the Lake 
Mead Recreational Area for use by the NPS either as a Ranger Office or 
maybe even a Museum. 

Elma died first and with help from Meadview friends Elmer lived until 
1997.  During those last years Elaine Phebus recorded Elmer’s life story on 
tape in hopes that someday she would be able to write a book about 
him.   After his death the Lake Mead and Grand Canyon Rangers used the 
home as their office.  They also held meetings in the home with the many 
volunteers from Meadview who helped man the NPS boats, cleaned the beach-
es, and the road down to the South Cove Ramp and controlled the traffic at 
the boat ramp on Holidays.  At one time 30 Meadview residents were VIP’s for 
the NPS.  The VIP program disbanded years ago. 
 
Ten years ago the NPS considered tearing down the house as it was becoming 
a run-down derelict and NPS had no money to spend to repair it.   The resi-
dents of Meadview protested and the NPS backed off, but now, the NPS is 
again wondering what should be done with this home.   It is now 50 years old 
and could be on the list of Historic buildings but it needs some care, repair 
and TLC.  Residents of Meadview need to once again become aware of the 
possibility of losing this bit of history but this time we need to offer our ser-
vices to the NPS, not just our protests.   Go check it out, see the pot shards 
and flagstone, the handmade adobe bricks.  Maybe some grant money to the 
NPS would  buy the materials.  Perhaps the Meadview VIP’s could once again 
become active.  The NPS needs to know Meadview is willing to put forth some 
effort to restore this Historical home.   To begin with we need to offer to pull 
weeds, remove dead trees and piles of rubble. 
  
Let either myself or Vern Farris hear from you.   Think about creating a Lake 
Mead Visitors Center or a Meadview Museum.    

ARIZONA REVISED STATUTES TITLE 49, 

CHAPTER SEVEN IS THE “DARK SKY 

ORDINANCE” 

Passed in 1987, the law says that all 

nonconforming yard or porch lights must be off 

from midnight until dawn to give amateur 

astronomers and star-gazers a chance to enjoy 

the beauty of the night-time Arizona skies. 

It further states that mercury-vapor lights are not 

to be installed after 1987 or repaired after 1991 

and further, they will all need to be removed by 

the year 2001. 

SO BE A GOOD NEIGHBOR AND INSTALL MOTION 

DETECTOR LIGHTS! 
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LOT FOR SALE 
MCA OWNED 

All utilities available.  

Corner lot. 
1060 E Bradley Bay Drive 

Listed at $10,000  
Please direct all inquiries to 

Kingman Premier Properties of 
Meadview 

928-564-2222 

 

For Sale by Owner 

———————————— 

Undeveloped lot located in the foothills 
area of Meadview, AZ. 

Lot # 19-0063  Tract # 1198 

1410 E. Pueblo Dr.  

Lot Size Dimensions 130’/260’ 

 

This lot has a gentle downhill slope with 
a beautiful view of the Grand Wash 
Bluffs of the Grand Canyon. Utilities are 
available at the street. 

$15,000 gets you a home site with an 
awesome view. If interested, please call 
360-877-6381 and leave a message. 

 

 

 

 

 

Tad’s Auto & Marine Service & Repair 
 
ASE Certified Mechanic 

A/C Tune ups 

Brakes 

Suspension Computer Diagnostics 

Tire Repair 
 

 
Tad’s Boat & RV Storage 

Covered & Uncovered 

24 ft. To 36 ft. Covered 

ANY SIZE Uncovered 

24-Hour Access 

Gate Code Entry 

27070 N Pierce Ferry Road 
Meadview, AZ 86444 

(928) 564-2855 

We would love to receive your photos of Meadview and the 

surrounding areas. They might find a place in future Meadview 

Monitor publications and/or our website for other members to enjoy. 

Please submit photographs to our e-mail address: mca@citlink.net. 
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Payment Options: 

Bill Pay through your 

bank. Automatic payment 

sent by the member from 

their bank account and a 

check will be made out and 

mailed to the MCA from 

your bank. 

Credit Card Payments 

by calling or coming into 

the office. 

Check, Money Order 

or Cashier’s Check 

either mailed or handed to 

the office staff. Most 

property owners  are 

already utilizing this 

option. The change is that 

the checks are now 

electronically deposited 

within a week of receiving 

them. 

Cash payments are 

always welcome. Bring 

cash payments to the 

office. Please do not mail 

cash payments. 

NEW!  PayPal 
payments are now 

accepted at our website: 

mca-az.com  Click on 

Make A Payment  at the 

home page. 

Billing Options: 

E-Billing— Need to 

provide the office with 

your e-mail address.   

1. You can fill out the 

Update form on the 

last page of this 

Monitor  issue and 

mail it to us. 

2. You can send us an e-

mail. In the subject 

line write E-Billing 

Request. In the 

body provide all of 

your information 

including your 

preferred E-Billing 

address.  Please 

provide either 

your lot # or the 

Assessor’s Parcel 

#. 

3. When the next billing 

cycle starts you will 

receive an E-Bill for 

every lot owned 

instead of a paper bill 

via snail mail.  

Snail Mail no need to do 

anything to request this 

MCA  
Payment and 

Billing Options 

  A story about  Elmer and Elma Duffield is more than a story 

of what most people would consider an average retired couple. 

  Instead, it’s a story of a simple way  of life of two fantastic 

people, filled with every emotion known to man today. 

  There is love. Love for each other, their home and their Hopi 

Indian friends. 

  There is disgust. Disgust for those who would destroy the 

scenic wonders of Arizona and for those who have robbed the 

Hopis of their way of life and identity.  There is pride. Elmer 

and Elma are proud of the home they have completely made 

themselves and proud of what they have accomplished be-

tween them in over a century of life. 

  There are so many emotions wrapped up in the lives of these 

two people that it would take a historian and analyst years to 

uncover and describe. 

  This writer first met Elmer Labor Day weekend at the Mead-

view Marina Store. His beard showed an easy two-days 

growth and the cigarette that dangled from his mouth caught 

my eye immediately. It was a “roll-your-own”, something that 

has seemed to disappear from the American way of  life over 

the past two decades. 

  He was cordial, but unimpressed that I was going to do a 

story about he and Elma for the Monitor. At first I thought it 

was going to be a rough afternoon, as he talked very little and 

departed with an abrupt, “See you this afternoon”. 

  But that couldn’t have been farther from the truth. 

  After a warm introduction, we sat down at the kitchen table 

of one of their houses for a cup of coffee and conversation. 

  The 45 minutes I had allotted myself for the interview quick-

ly turned into two hours, then three, and then four. During the 

first hour, our roles were completely reversed — they asked 

questions and I answered them. 

  But soon we found a common ground (both born and raised 

in northern Arizona with some of the same acquaintances) 

and the interview was over. Instead, it seemed like a conversa-

tion between old friends. 

  Elmer’s knowledge of the Meadview-Pierce’s Ferry area is 

most likely unsurpassed by anyone here today. 

  Born in 1913, he first came to the area in 1931 to prospect for 

gold near Pierce’s Ferry. He and a friend came in a new Model 

A Ford and that’s about all they left with. In other words, the 

gold they found would not have started a big rush. 

  He first started fishing Lake Mead in 1937 and in 1941-42 he 

worked at the Bridge Canyon Dam Site (48 miles upriver from 

Pierce’s Ferry) testing footings and core drilling. 

  During that time, he developed the worst hatred for catfish 

imaginable, he said. 

  “I was caught for 18 days with 30 other men when driftwood 

and low water clogged up the bay where we were working. We 

ran out of food and salt and ate nothing but humpback carp 

and catfish that we dynamited out of the river,”  (sic) Elmer 

said. 

  Elma quickly added that to this day he still won’t take her 

catfishing. 

  She was born in  Dallas and came to Arizona in 1950 after 20 

years with Western Union in San Francisco and other areas. 

From 1950 until 1968 she owned and operated El’s Place in 

Sedona. 

  Married for eight years, a poet couldn’t have picked a better 

place for them to have met. You guessed it—Pierce’s Ferry. 

  They finally returned to the area and Meadview in November 

of 1968. Elmer was the first Meadview property owner and it’s  

(sic) first resident, coming here initially in 1960. 

  Since their return, they have turned Elmer’s vast knowledge 

of contracting an a lot of hard work into their homes in Mead-

view. 

  They have completely built their home by themselves. They 

have a brick making machine that rurns (sic) out 40-50 per 

hour and all of the masonry work was done by the couple. 

Both houses are lined with fantastic wood cabinets Elmer 

makes in his spare time. 

  They both share the pride of doing it all by themselves,. They 

enjoy their homes and surroundings, both of which are dotted 

with testimonials of their close relationship with the Hopi 

Indians. 

  “Matates” and “Manos”, rock tools used by Indian and Mexi-

can to grind corn, number over 100 and attractively add a 

flavorful setting to their front yard. 

  Other forms of Indian art such as kachinas and pottery from 

the Hopi reservation dot their home, as do several handwoven 

rugs. Elma has 10 different rugs and as she says, “They all tell 

a story”. 

  But probably the most treasured of all artifacts and crafts are 

a pair of hand-painted flagstone tabletops given to Elma for 

her birthday. 

  The tabletops were painted by Oswald “White Bear” Freder-

icks, famous Hopi artist from Oribi on the reservation in 

Northern Arizona. United States Senator Barry Goldwater of 

Arizona has over 100 Kachinas painted by White Bear. 

  “They are modern petrographs,”  (sic) Elmer explains, adding 

“Each symbol has a meaning from the ancient symbols of the 

Hopi.” 

  The Duffields have a vast knowledge of the Hopi Indian tribe 

and attribute it to the many trips they have made to the reser-

vation 135 miles north of Flagstaff. 

  “We have many friends among the Hopis,”  (sic) Elmer says. 

“We take food, clothing, furniture, toys and candy on our 

trips.” However, they were quick to add, they do not consider 

it a charity, but a “deep friendship”. 

  He continued, “it took us six years before we got to know 

them and be accepted, but now, we are treated as friends. We 

have had the honor of witnessing several Hopi religious cere-

monies that few white men have ever seen.” 

  The Duffields like their Meadview home. It brings back many 

memories to Elmer. He can tell stories about working as a 

cowhand at the Diamond Bar Ranch near here and of the wild 

horses that once roamed the Grand Wash Cliffs. 

Continued on page 7 

   

BY CHARLIE WATERS—NOVEMBER 1970 MONITOR 

DUFFIELDS’ LIVES BEAR A WEALTH OF HISTORY 
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    Elma likes nature and the outdoors. She 

also has quite a way with quail. During the 

winter months she uses 300 pounds of 

feed a month for the quail that constantly 

roam right up to their back door. Evening 

feedings bring literally hundreds of the 

beautiful birds to their back yard, as 

witnessed by this writer. 

  A story about Elmer and Elma Duffield 

could go on and on forever without truly 

describing this fantastic couple. 

  Yet, this writer would be negligent 

without adding—they are the kind of 

people you are proud to call “friends”. 

DUFFIELDS’ LIVES BEAR A WEALTH OF HISTORY  
Continued from page 6 

FROM FOOTPRINTS ON THE GRAPEVINE MESA  - ELMER DUFFIELD’S HOME 

By Suzanne Newell  

  In 1931 Elmer and Elma Duffield came to Grapevine Mesa to fish and prospect and in 1940 and 1941 he worked on what was go-

ing to become the Bridge Canyon Dam. Elmer worked on the survey crew and then poured the cement footers before the Sierra 

Cub brought the project to a grinding halt. When WWII started, the government found it a good reason to stop all work on the pro-

ject. The dam would have allowed a shorter trip into Utah would provide a lake off the Hualapai Reservation to be used for recrea-

tion. This would have provided work for the Hualapai and a way for the tribe to support itself. 

  Elmer returned to Grapevine Mesa and he and his wife El began building their home (where the NPS now has their Ranger sta-

tion). They did all of the work, mixing cement, gathering rocks, making adobe blocks. They planted fruit trees, many which still 

produce some fruit. Elmer refused to leave his home in the 70’s when the NPS determined that the few homes set up on the ridge 

overlooking the lake would be unsightly for the boaters. Finally the federal government (probably tired of dealing with Elmer) set 

up a plan that he and El could live in their home until both of them died. Then the house and land would go to the LMNRA. Elmer 

died in August 1997. 
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FRIENDS OF THE ARIZONA JOSHUA TREE FOREST 

By Pam Steffen 

Sharon Baur, representing the Friends of AZ Joshua Tree Forest board, attended an 
invitation only seminar in Phoenix on May 22 and 23 hosted by the Conservation Lands 
Foundation.  The focus of the seminar was to highlight ways that we, as a Friends board, 
can be better stewards in preserving and protecting our magnificent Joshua Tree 
Forest.  Many ideas and tools were discussed and we look forward to using these in our 
efforts in the future.  

Our involvement in the USGS Joshua Tree study took a step further on June 6.  Todd Esque 
(USGS Research Ecologist), along with a colleague and two of our board members began 
the process of establishing permanent study plots in our forest.  The team measured a 50 meter square area for 
the first of several permanent plots.  Within this area, data was collected on each Joshua Tree such as height, 
diameter of trunk, and number of terminal buds.  Each tree was photographed, numbered and tagged for 
future identification.  All unusual observations were also recorded such as a curious pattern of raised bumps 
noted on one tree's leaves.  Another permanent plot will be established in the fall and we hope to have some 
volunteers willing to help in this process.  The goal of establishing these plots is for us to consistently gather 
and keep data on all trees within the plots for future analysis and comparison to other stands of Joshua Trees 
across the Mohave desert.  

Come join us! Annual membership fees- Single/

Couple $25, Family $45, Business $30.   For more 

information check out our website at:  

www.joshuatreeforest.org 

Our first field trip for students from Mohave Com-
munity College enrolled in a summer biology 
class occurred on June 10.  A professor and eight 
students met with three board members that morn-
ing and spent a couple of hours exploring the forest 
and learning about the climate zones, Joshua Tree 
reproduction and growth patterns, and how fragile 
the desert environment is.  After this tour of the 
forest, the group convened at the MCA for a show-
ing of our video and lunch.  Thanks to the MCA 
board for allowing us use of the auditorium.  The 
students were very enthusiastic and overwhelmed 
by the beauty and uniqueness of our Joshua 
Trees.  Most had no idea such a special place exist-
ed so close to Kingman.  The day was a great suc-
cess and we hope to continue this relationship with 
MCC and host more field trips.  Some students also 
expressed a willingness to volunteer in future pro-
jects and activities.  

http://www.joshuatreeforest.org
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UPCOMING 

EVENTS  

FOR 2017 

 

August 19th - Summer DJ Party 

September 2nd - Labor Day Band Party 

October 28th - Halloween Costume Party 

November 17th - Thanksgiving Pot Luck Dinner 

December 9th - Christmas Sweater Karaoke Party 

December 31st - New Years Eve Band Party 

 

 

 

 

 

 

290 E. Meadview Blvd, Meadview, AZ 86444   

(928) 564-2100 

 
You will never believe this, but the put off 4 times trip to view the cactus and Palo 
Verde trees along the Big Sandy River once again did not happen.   This time a really 
bad flat tire brought us down.  We had driven just 6 or 7 miles of the l7 mile trip 
before we had to return to Wickiup and then return home.    Don’t believe we are 
meant to do this trip and may never schedule it again.  Eleven hiked the Monolith 
Gardens west of Kingman on Highway 93.   Twenty of us drove up the Grand Wash 
Cliffs and then visited and hiked around the Lake Mead Overlook and the Meadview 
Overlook.  The mariposa in a variety of colors were scattered all over the mesa up 
there.   We discovered that some kind of a building is being built on the edge of the 
cliffs; I will not clutter this with a description of this, but know we all very impressed 

with the pink toilet.   One couple camped overnight at the Meadview Overlook.   
  
Nine visited Chloride and watched the skits put on by the Gunfighters.   We ate in Yesterday’s restaurant and one 
of the main actors visited with Jack using his knee as a perch.  He loved it.   Nine drove the road going up to the 
Garnet Mine.  We gave up as the ruts in the road became ditches and then small gullies and we veered off to the 
left where someone had built a small cabin and possibly did some mining.  The drive was beautiful.  We did visit 
Ray’s Place, but the house has collapsed and the apricot tree has been cut down.   Eight of us headed off to Fig 
Springs.  Jack decided to take the north route, lost the main road, followed some trails, only had to turn around 
once, finally made it to the Springs.  Only one fig tree still standing, and the wasps were thick.  Jack assures that 
you are lost-lost only if the search party has to come find you.   Eleven of us drove Buck ‘n Doe to Peach Springs 
to eat Hualapai Tacos.   The road is a whole lot better than it was a few years ago, but still just as long.   From the 
turn off of Diamond Bar Road to Rte. 66, it is 50 miles, 30 of that on dirt.   We hope to do a June cook out down at 
South Cove.      

Our regular meeting is the 2nd Wednesday of each month 6:30 at the MCA.     

 

On July 4th, the families of Meadview 

are invited to join the VFW and enjoy 

hamburgers, hot dogs, chips and soda  

for just $6.00. The VFW will use all  

proceeds for their Community  Services 

projects. 

We will kick off the event at 11:00 a.m. 

with the Flag Ceremony.   

Many fun games and face painting will 

be provided for the kids and the young at 

heart throughout the day! 

I n  wi n te r  I  g et  u p at  nig ht  

A n d dr ess  by  y el low  c an dl e - l ig h t.  

I n  s um m er  qui t e  t h e o th e r  wa y  

I  h a ve  to  g o to  be d by  da y .  

— Ro be rt  L ouis  S t ev e nso n  
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MEADVIEW COMMUNITY 

CHURCH 

“A light at the Canyon’s End” 

(928) 564-2411 

Summer Service Schedule: 

Sunday 

8:30 AM Adult Class 

9:45 AM Morning Praise and Worship 

Wednesday 

6:30 PM Bible Study 

There is no choir practice in July and August. 

•Communion is served the first Sunday of the month 

•Our Men’s Breakfast is every second Tuesday of the 

month at 8:00 AM 

•Women’s Bible Study is on the first and third Monday 

of the month at  9:30 AM 

•Red, White and Blue quilters meet at 9:00 AM on the 
third and fourth Thursdays of the month 

Tune in to radio station KVIP at 90.9 FM for 

inspirational music and messages 

Follow us on Facebook at  

Meadview Community Church 

Pastor John Mulvihill 

(301) 730-0727 

 
MEADVIEW BAPTIST CHURCH 

 
 
Sunday:   9:45 a.m. - Sunday School        
     11:00 a.m. - Worship Service 
 
(Nursery is available during church services). 

 
Tuesday:  2:00 p.m. - Cottage Prayer at Ann Woods 
Home, 200 Coral Isle Dr. 
 
Thursday: 3:00 p.m.  - Meal & Bible Study/Prayer 
Meeting in the Worship Center. 
 
Saturday: 9:00 a.m. - Men’s Breakfast First Saturday of 
each month.  
 

************************************ 
 
We will be hosting VBS (Vacation Bible School) 

July 10th - 14th. Children of all ages welcome! 

There will be fun, food, and learning about God! 

 
We will be hosting a Family Game Night  on 

Friday, July 28th at  5:00 p.m. Free food and fun!  

EVERYONE WELCOME! 

 
 

Pastor Jack Schoenthaler 
 

941-626-6182 
 

www.meadviewbaptist.com  

VFW GOOD EATS!    

 

• SECOND SUNDAY OF THE MONTH -

SPAGHETTI               FEED 5-7 P.M. 

• TACO TUESDAYS 5-7 P.M. 

• HAMBURGER WEDNESDAYS 5-7 P.M. 

• FISH FRIDAYS 5-7 P.M. 

•  

SERVED  TO  THE  PUBLIC  

COME  JOIN  US! 

MANNA FOOD DISTRIBUTION  

IS ON THE FIRST THURSDAY OF 

THE MONTH BETWEEN 7-10 A.M.  

AT 330 E. MEADVIEW BLVD. 

(Meadview Plaza next to View Video) 

CALL 928-218-1654 FOR 

INFORMATION 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    

 

 

 

  

 

1 

MCA 

ICE CREAM SOCIAL  

12-3 

2 3 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

4 

 

 

 

5 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

 

 

6 

MANNA  Food 

Distribution  from   

 7- 10 a.m. 

7 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

8 

MCA Membership 

Meeting @ 9 a.m. 

9 

 

10 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

11 

 

 

 

12 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

 

13 14 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 -  11 a.m. 

15 

16 17 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 -  11 a.m. 

18 

 

19 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

20 

 

21 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

22 

 

23/30 

 

 

 

24/31 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

 

 

25 

 

26 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

27 28 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

29 

JULY 2017 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

3 

MANNA  Food 

Distribution  from   

 7- 10 a.m. 

4 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

5 

 

6 7 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

8 

 

9 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

10 

 

11 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

12 

MCA Membership 

Meeting @ 9 a.m. 

13 

 

 

14 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

15 

 

 

16 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

17 

 

18 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

19 

20 

 

 

21 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

LMRFD  

1:30 - 4 p.m. 

22 

 

23 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

24 

 

25 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

26 

 

27 

 

 

 

28 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

29 

 

30 

SPLASH DANCE 

9 - 11 a.m. 

31  

 

 

AUGUST 2017 
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Meadview Monitor 
Meadview Civic Association, Inc. 

247 E. Meadview Blvd. 
P.O. Box 217 

Meadview, AZ 86444 
 

Phone: 928-564-2313 
Fax: 928-564-2520 

E-mail: mca@citlink.net 
Website: mca-az.com 

Information Update/Change form         I want to receive E-Billing. 

Property Owner Name: _________________________________________________ 

Care of (if you are caring for the owner’s property): ___________________________________ 

Address: _______________________________________________________________ 

City: ___________________________________State: ________ Zip Code: ___________ 

Phone #: ____________________________ Alt. Phone #: _________________________ 

E-mail Address: __________________________________________________________ 

 

Please do not send your debit/credit card information or cash through snail mail. Also, please do not 

provide us with your debit/credit card information through an e-mail. These are not secure places for 

such important and sensitive information. 


